Highlights from the October 2, 2023, U-46 Board of Education Meeting

The Board of Education meeting was held at 355 East Chicago Street, Elgin.

The Board issued three proclamations during the Accent on Achievement.

- In recognition of National Principal Appreciation Month celebrated in October, a
 Proclamation of Appreciation was presented to Jennifer Schwardt, Association of Elgin
 School Administrators (AESA) President.
- In recognition of National School Bus Safety Week, October 16-20, 2023, a Proclamation of Appreciation was presented to representatives of the U-46 Transportation Department.
- In recognition of National School Lunch Week, October 9-13, 2023, a Proclamation of Appreciation was presented to members of the District's Food and Nutrition Services Department.

There were three public comments concerning bus driver salaries and working conditions.

The Board approved in the Consent Agenda and during Discussion/Action:

- Personnel report of 10/2/23.
- Bills in the amount of \$1,998,862.
- Bids, contracts, building permits, proposals, and change orders discussed at the previous Board meeting.

During the Work Session, the Board reviewed:

- An invoice for emergency electrical repairs at Liberty Elementary School.
- Purchase of playground equipment for Bartlett Elementary, Fox Meadow Elementary, Huff Elementary, Ronald D. O'Neal Elementary, and Spring Trail Elementary.
- One-year renewal of middle school and high school social studies resources.

A link to the video of the Board meetings can be found <u>here</u>. A link to the complete Board meeting packet can be found <u>here</u>.

The next regular Board of Education meeting will be held on Monday, October 23, at 7 p.m., at 355 E. Chicago St., Elgin.